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I’ve started liking this show a good bit more as it feels like
NXT without the color scheme making my head hurt. NXT has
needed a show like this for a good while now and it could do a
good job in building up some people who do not get the chance
otherwise. Hopefully they can do that again this week so let’s
get to it.

Here are last week’s results if you need a recap.

Jeet Rama vs. Boa

Mei Ying is here with Boa. Rama works on the wrist to start
but Boa is back with some kicks to the leg. That doesn’t work
either so Rama takes him down for the quickly broken armbar.
Back up and Boa works on Rama’s arm for a change, including
bending it around the top rope. Some kicks drop Rama and
there’s a knee to the arm. The armbar sets up a cobra clutch
but Rama throws some suplexes. Boa goes right back to the arm
though and kicks Rama in the head for the pin at 4:30.

Rating: D+. I sighed a bit when I saw Boa was in the match and
then it got worse when he was actually in the ring. Boa has
not been interesting since he debuted and it isn’t getting
better. What he does in the ring is decent enough, but he is
just so dull an uninteresting that it isn’t worth the time
more often than not.

Josh Briggs/Brooks Jensen vs. Keagan Scott/Taylor Garland
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Jensen punches Scott in the face to start and snaps off a
powerslam. Briggs comes in to talk some trash and release side
slams  Garland,  setting  up  a  splash.  An  assisted  sitout
powerbomb finishes Garland at 1:50. I’m not sure about these
guys seemingly wrestling as faces, but that was an effective
squash.

Roderick Strong vs. Odyssey Jones

Non-title, as the Cruiserweight Champion is on the show for
the first time in months against a guy who weighs over 400lbs.
The rest of the Diamond Mine is here too. Strong makes the
mistake of going for an armdrag and is shoved away with ease.
That means we need a bit of a breather, before Jones swats a
flying shoulder out of the air. Jones pulls him back over the
ropes and the confidence is rather high. Back up and Jones
sends  him  head  first  into  the  corner  over  and  over  but
Hachiman offers a distraction, allowing Strong to twist the
knee around the rope.

A seated abdominal stretch goes on to put Jones in trouble and
a kick to the face drops him again. The crossarm choke has
Jones panicking but he powers to his feet, despite Strong
telling him to stay down. Jones runs him over and hits a
rolling senton and Strong’s jumping knee is blocked. Strong
slips out though and the jumping knee finally knocks Jones out
for the pin at 8:58.

Rating: C. Not a great match or anything, but it was cool
seeing some of the bigger names on here where there might have
been a tiny bit of doubt about who was winning. You almost
never have that on this show these days and it helps a lot to
change things up a bit. Strong winning is the right move, but
it was nice to have someone who could give him a run for his
money for a change.

Overall Rating: C. This show is starting to round into form
and I’m rather pleased by some of the things that I’m seeing.



There is certainly more of a structure around here and it is
showing you just how worthless 205 Live was for so long.
That’s very nice to see and I’m glad that it is finally worth
something. Now just find a name that actually makes sense and
we could be on to something here.

 

 

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and head over to
my Amazon author page with 30 different cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

AND

Remember to check out Wrestlingrumors.net for all of your
wrestling headline needs.
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